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7.he Q/Gc57) Ocean1'ds & Yriends o/<21Gc57) Jfeafl.hcare /oinlly inuile all 

Xewcomers, Ocean1'ds and I.heir 9uesls lo a calered 

Holiday Party 
Friday, December 7, 200~ 

7:30 - 1 O p.m. 
at UCSD International Center 

Adults Only 
Free, but you must have made reservations by Thursday, 8 p.m. 

Call Mary Mcllwain at 858-454-4857or e-mail her at mm@san.rr.com 
OR call Madeleine Rast at 858-755-0478 or email her at mrast@aol.com 

... more information in the newsletter ... 



2000-2001 

BEAR FACTS 
is the newsletter of Oceanids, a 

UCSD campus organization. 
Published monthly except July, 
August & September. Letters to 
the Editor and articles of interest 

to UCSD are invited. 

ALL SUBMISSIONS FOR 
CONSIDERATION MUST BE 
RECEIVED BY THE EDITOR 
NO LATER THAN THE 10th 
OF THE MONTH FOR THE 

NEXT ISSUE. 

Please address all submissions to: 

Oceanids/Bear Facts 
International Center 

9500 Gilman Drive 

La Jolla, CA 92093-0049 

or Email to: 
oceanids@ucsd.edu 

Circulation: 
Isabel Wheeler 459-7461 

PLEASE NOTE 
The Post Office does not forward 

BEAR FACTS. Please notify 
Circulation of any change of 
address. Membership and/or 

subscriptions are $20 per year. 

OCEANIDS ONLINE 

http:// 
orpheus.ucsd.edu/ 

CXEan:ids/ 

EMAIL 

oceanids@ucsd.edu 

OCEANIDS CREW 

President 
lmmed. Past Pres. 
First V. Pres. 

Sec.V. Pres. (Memb.) 

Rec. Sec. 
Assistant Secretary 
Corr. Secretary 
Treasurer 
Asst. Treasurer 
Financial Sec. 
Asst. Financial Secretary 
Parliamentarian 
Norn. Comm. 

Bear Facts: 

Computer Coordinator 
Circulation Chair 
Committee: 

Interest Groups Coordinator 
Newcomers 

Directory 

Money Books 

Bus Trips 

Building & Grounds 
People-People 
Emeriti Assoc. Liaison 
Alumni Assoc. Liason 
Friends of Int. Ctr. 
Friends of Library & 

Friends of Music 
Friends, UCSD Health Care 
Friends of Theatre and Dance 
Retirement Assn. 
Undergraduate Service Awards 

& Foundation Scholarships 
Historian 
Refreshments 
Oceanid of the Year, 

Maxine E. White, & 
Outstanding Service Awards 

Sunshine Committee 

NOTE: All phone numbers are area code 
858 unless otherwise noted. 

Carole Ziegler ...................... 619-297-0798 
Glenda Rosenblatt ...................... 274-8591 
Margaret Acampora .................... 459-8123 
Judy Skelton ............................... 456-0930 
Judy Vacquier .............................. .459-7834 
Eleanor tum Suden ..................... 587-8865 
Ady Rosenblatt ........................... 453-4626 
Sylvia Bal Somerville ........... 760-753-9304 
Ros wit ha Enright.. ........................ 459-7375 
Jean Lindsley ............................. 453-4043 
Estelle Shabetai ......................... 459-3546 
Jane Jackson Takahashi ............ 622-1993 
Mary Mcllwain ............................ 454-4857 
Linda Smith .................................. 677-0711 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Glenda Rosenblatt, Jean Lindsley, 
Carol Schultz, Sallye Krause, Maxine Bloor, 
cont., Mary Lynn Hyde, alternate 
Roswitha Enright ........................ 459-7375 
e-mail: renright@UCSD.edu 
Sylvia Bal Somerville ........... 760-753-9304 
e-mail: sylbalsom@yahoo.com 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Madeleine Rast .......................... 755-0478 
Isabel Wheeler ........................... 459-7 461 
Laura Galbraith, Jean Kramer, Ellen Revelle, 
Carol Schultz, Elibet Marshall, Liz Wills, Ilse 
Warschawski, Maxine Bloor, Jean Lindsley, 
Linda Smith 
Bettina Quirrenbach ................... 270-1011 
Liz Fong Wills ............................. 454-6858 
Georgina Sham .......................... 459-1336 
Eleanor tum Suden ..................... 587-8865 
Ady Rosenblatt ........................... 453-4626 
Madeleine Rast .......................... 755-04 78 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Barbara Starkey ......................... 453-0779 
Jean Lindsley ............................. 453-4043 
Candace Kohl.. ............................ 259-1903 
Carole L. Ziegler .................. 619-297-0798 
Ady Rosenblatt ........................... 453-4626 
.. .................................................. (needed) 

Candace Kohl. .............................. 259-1903 
Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 

Sallye Krause ............................. 755-3245 
Barbara Fitzsimmons .................. .453-5787 
Pat Kampmann ........................... 454-1856 
Carol Schultz .............................. 453-0458 

Maxine Bloor .............................. 459-7665 
Jean Kramer ............................... 453-0379 

Carole L. Ziegler .................. 619-297-0798 
Ady Rosenblatt ............................ .453-4626 

BOARD MEETINGS first Thursday euery month at the Ocean ids Pauilion, 
International Center, 9:30 AM social, 1 e:ee AM meeting 

You are welcome to attend! 
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President's Message 
GO TEAM! And that is just what we are. A team. 
Everyone works so well together so that we ca~ 
accomplish all the things that we do. Once agam, I 
want to thank our vice-presidential team of Marga­
ret Acampora, Judy Skelton and Judy Vaquier for a 
beautiful Fall Membership Brunch. We had 125 
attendees, surely either a record or almost a record 
in attendance. Thanks to all of you who brought 
guests. And everone was having such a wonderful 
time that there were still guests long after the 
appointed time for ending had past. Sports seems to 
be high on our list this year too. We have a new 
Interest Group for Ping Pong. And thank you 
to our Oceanids Team of Chancellor's Challenge 
Runners. We had 6 runners I walkers and several 
"cheer leaders" all wearing our beautiful blue 
Oceanids T-shirts with lettering done by Maxine 
Bloor. Sylvia Bal Somerville once again came in first 
in her division with a time of 35 minutes. I survived 
with a time under 45 minutes for the 3.4 mile run. 
Looks like I will have to do a little more condition­
ing if I am to truly challenge Sylvia. Chancellor 
Dynes was bested by 154 runners and so the student 
scholarship fund is a little richer. It was a fun event 
that we hope more Oceanids will come out and 
support next year, whether it be as a runner I walker 
or a supporter I cheer leader. A special kud~s to our 
male Oceanid participants, Richard Somerville and 
Carl Mcilwain. 

We now look forward to the holiday season. 
See you at our joint Holiday Party with Friends of 
UCSD Healthcare on Friday, December 7 at the 
Intemational Center. Carole Z. 

Holiday Party 
This year you will be guests of Oceanids and Friends 
of UCSD Healthcare!! 

No money to bring, no finge1foods to pre­
pare. Just come and join us for Holiday cheer. Sing­
alon o entertainment will be led by Evelyn and Sandy 0 

Lakoff. Music for dancing will also be provided. So, 
come and enjoy yourselves. But do not forget to call 
for a reservation. (See front page for all information.) 
Help us "decorate" a tree with food vouchers that will 
be distributed by the Department of Social Work to 
families and individuals in need at UCSD Medical 
Center. We invite you to bring a food voucher from a 
local grocer (in denominations no greater than $10); 
and we will convert it into a decoration for you to 
han o on our Food Voucher Tree. Food vouchers 0 

make a bi o difference to these families at Holiday 0 

times and benefit the children too. 

Oceanids 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!!!! 

Since last Spring we have had 22 people who have joined 
Oceanids. 

David Battle & Karen McPherson 
Betty Burton 

Francoise Demerson-Baker 
Beth Dugan & Russell Impagliazzo 

Sigrun Gebauer 
Joanne Gibson 
Melva Gordon 

Dyanne Hoffman 
Marjorie Jackson 

Julia Let 

• 
I 

' 

Beate Menzel 
Mie Miura 

William Polik 
Joanne Powers 
William Propp 
Barbara Sc!_zolz 

Elizabeth Philipov-Seifert 
Lonny Sinha 

Katrin Stange 
Trudy Synodis 
Wendy Tsien 

Elena Vardy 

... and there is room for more. 
Just fill out the application form on page 5 and mail it 

in with your check. 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• • • • La Jolla Money Books : 
: Are still available!!! 
: Coupons good through May 31, 2002. 
• New businesses included are: • • Geppettos (toys) 
: Marble Slab Creamery (Ice cream and yogurt) 
• Curves for Women (Fitness Center) 
: Tamarino (Latin Food) and Rappongi (Lunch) 
• Old favorites (2 for 1 coupons) include: 
: La Terazza, The Cottage, Su Casa, The Cookie Lady, 
: Bums Drugs and Warwick's, Adelaides, etc. 
• 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
: La Jolla Money Books are $15 each. Oceanids • • • • earns $7.50 for each book that is sold. They are generous. 
• for "''Thank you" gifts and for holiday gifts expressing : 
: your thoughtfulness for family and friends. : 
: Call Maxine Bloor 459-7665 who is willing to deliver • 
• them. Books will be available at the Board Meeting or : • • through Interest Groups leaders. : 
• • • • • • •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

BEAR FACTS Page 3 



HELP! I'm d1·owning. P.S. I just did. 

Here comes the perennu1l school assignment: WHAT I DID THIS SUMMER. 
Well, I did plums. "What's an easy, rewarding minimal care fruit tree?" I asked my local nursen1 man and the an.s'lver was "a 
SATSUMA plum", and yes it 'loill do in semi-shade and yes it can handle adobe soil, and yes it will still thrive with spothj watering. 
So OK, a few years back I paid $5.99 for a spindly unpromising bare-root Satsuma plum tree. Insuciantly I dug a wee 12-inch hole in 
my rock hard adobe soil. Colder weather came. You must understand it 'lDas a San Diego winter and it rained a bit. As the saying 
goes: 

Spring comes in the summer 
Summer in the fall 

Fall comes in the winter 
And winter not at all. 

Early spring followed. "How you doing?" I asked in my best broken Japanese. It answered with a sprig of tiny white blossoms. Early 
summer it had set fruit: 3 plums. Actually 4 but one shriveled and fell off I choked back a tiny oriental tear. "Good girl," I said, 
"you're making me very haJ.7py." Soon it was fall, which comes sometime between December and March. The tree shed its leaves, 
dutifully, and then it was spring again. "How you do now?" (My Japanese vocabulary is limited.) It answered with a small cloud of 
white blossoms. Just beautiful! I gathered my small family of one to view and admire it, after which it set 26 plums. Yum. 

Spring comes in the summer, 
Summer in the fall. 

Fall comes in the winter, 
And winter not at all. 

"Haw's it going?" I mumbled to my SATSUMA in halting Japanese. By now the tree had more than sprigs. It had real branches, 
and soon turned into a lovely white cloud of blossoms. When the many petals dropped off, I had a white carpet all around. Beautiful. 
A lot of plums followed; too, too many to count. 

And so the years passed, with every year triple and quadruple the number of plums, often breaking a branch here and there, 
so heavy with fruit it was. We ate plums. I gave away plums. We ate more plums. I made plum jam. We ate plums. I gave away 
plums. More jam. We ate plums .. I made compote. I gave away more plums. I made compote. I made chutnetJ. I made plum cake. I 
made fruitcake. I became a fruitcake. We ate plums. I gave away more plums. We ate plums. My family threatened to move out. I 
invented a new hJP of cake with 95% plums and 5% batter. The verdict came back that it was not a recognizable cake; a pudding to be 
exact. So what's wrong with pudding? I responded by inventing a wondrously thick syrup, called pulp. 

Then it was fall again. My tree once more shed its leaves. we stood to assess this wondrous tree. It had spread out wide like a super 
beach umbrella, but so low, that I had been forced to a crawling position to collect it's fruit. The time had come for a pruning. Thetj 
have pruning instruction pamphlets at that nursery. I found that aside from dealing with plums, plums, plums, I could still read. I 
bowed low in my best Japanese mode and pruned my miracle tree. 

The pruning was a propitious move. My SATSUMA slowed down a little come summer. We harvested a reasonable number 
of plums, indulging ourselves consuming the jam, chutney, relish, syrup, pulp, defrosted cakes, puddings of the previous year. "Nice 
going," I said to my tree. It was the millennium. Everybody understands that. I did not say it in Japanese. 

The year 2001 dawned and that summer brought a deluge! Not rain, mind you. PLUMS! Plums, plums, plums, and more plums. 
While I have always envied the Noah family and their wondrous collection of animals, tethered, I hope to masts and railings or 
roaming about freely below deck, Mrs. Noah no doubt in pursuit with her scooper, her I did not envy. Ah so, plums is better, I 
hummed in elementary Japanese. 

Plums, plums, plums, jam, jam, jam, relish, relish, relish, etc. (See above.) I gave plums away to neighbors, the mail man, 
friends, more friends (even those across town, as well as those living in the boonies). I secretly slipped bags of plums with rmJ pay­
ments to the grocery check-out ladies. When I noticed that my friends and neighbors were draioing their blinds and locking their 
doors when they saw me approaching, I left bags of plums under their garden bushes. We ate more plums, delighted to see raccoons, 
rats, skunks, squirrrels, birds, etc. sharing our bounty. 

Noah still scanning the skies for the possible last of the pterodactt1ls while Mrs. Noah still wielding her shovel and about to hang out 
the wash (plenhJ of water here): a double take! Sees an Alonythectoptopotus (a precursor of our modern dove) alight on the rail. 
What more she groans. Before she realizes her feelings of great relief, the horde of critters in their haste to offload, sweep her along onto 
the muddy shore. Did she wallow? 

I digress. A San Diego fall approaches. To prune or not to prune? Ah So - pronounce this as you would a sigh of either relief or 
premonition -----whatever. I'm skedaddling back to bed with my covers pulled high over and beyond my head. 

Elibet Marshall 
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Interest Group Reports 2000-2001 
(some-not all!!) 

(Please find the information about whom to 
contact to join in the interest groups' 

schedules) 
Avi Set 

The Avi Set meets at eight in the morning once a month 
to visit a variety of bird habitats around San Diego County. Last 
year we found an infrequently seen Eurasian Widgeon at the 
Rood Control Channel and a Warbling Vireo at the Cabrillo 
National Monument. We have visited the Audubon Society's 
Silverwood Wildlife Sanctuary at different times of the year to 
see the variety of migrating birds which stop there. Two more of 
our favorite sites are Santee Lakes in Lakeside and Mission 
Trails Regional Park.Whether you have been a birder for some 
time or are a recent enthusiast, come join our congenial 
group. 

Devilish Diners 
The Devilish Diners is a relatively new interest group. 

We meet for lunch once a month, no set date within the month 
has yet been established. Look in Bear Facts for the times. We 
sometimes combine with other groups such as the garden group, 
and that has been most sucesssful. Our purpose is to have fun 
and enjoy the camaraderie of each other in the group. All are 
welcome. 

Evening Bridge 
The Couples Evening Bridge Group meets at the homes 

of the members. With the increase in traffic on the roads on 
Friday nights, we decided to change the day we play to the 
fourth Saturday of the month. We also changed our starting time 
to 7:00 p.m. The hosts serve wine and cheese which contributes 
to the party atmosphere of the evening. There are three or four 
tables playing each month. 

Sounding Board 
The purpose of Sounding Board is to learn about San 

Diego and the world while enjoying lunch with friends. Subjects 
run from the arts to history and medicine. 

We meet the first Thursday of each month in a room at 
the Faculty Club at 12 noon for lunch and a speaker. If you are 
not a Faculty Club member you can get your lunch and pay when 
you get back to the room. There is more Faculty Club parking 
now which is a help. 

Many years ago Frieda Urey started Sounding Board 
because of her interest in politics and current matters. Then 
everyone brought a sandwich to her house and they had great 
discussions. We have vigorous discussions now too. 

Some of our speakers last year were: someone from the 
district attorney's office who talked about what to do about fraud, 
a person from the UCSD Landscape and Buildings Department 
who explained about all the new buildings that would be going 
up on campus, a spokesman from RSVP, a volunteer branch of 
the police department, and Fred Spiess who told us about the new 
UCSD campus in Merced. 

Wine Tasting II 
This group started one year ago as a spin-off from the Wine 
Tasting group to initiate newcomers- and all other UCSD 
members to the joy of wine and good food. 
We usually meet once a month in the evening, at various 
members homes. We sample four different wines, along with 
bread and cheeses or with a thematic dinner, and vote for our 
favorites. 

We are open to new members. 

Correction!!! 
Social Sciences Supper Club 

When? Second Wednesday of the month 
Last month's info was incorrect 

Where? UCSD Faculty Club 

For reservations and information please call 822-0621 

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

OCEANIDS IS OPEN 'IO ALL ASSOCIATED WITH UCSD 

I 
I 
I 

or Join a Friends group which supports UCSD and you too, can become an Oceanid!Print your name as you would : 

like it to appear in the DIRECTORY. Check here if you do not wish to be listed Name: Spouse's Name I 
Address: 

City, State, Zip -----------------------------

Home Phone-------------- Type of Membershiip __________ _ 

Work Phone FAX# Email _________ _ 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP $20 - Check payable to OCEANIDS (n.o.t tax-deductable) 
SUSTAINING - $250 & LIFE MEMBERSHIP - $500 - Check payable to UCSD FOUNDATION (tax-deductable) 

Send check(s) & completed form to 
OCEAN IDS, INTERNATIONAL CENTER, 9500 GILMAN DR., LA JOLLA, CA 92093-0049 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
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OCEANIDS' INTEREST GROUPS 
Interest Groups are the backbone of our Oceanids organization. They are here to meet the many varied needs of Faculty 

Families, especially those new to the UCSD campus, and the community. If you do not find an activity you would like to participate in, 
please contact Carole Ziegler, President @ 619-297-0798. If five or more Oceanids wish to start a new group, please let Carole know 
so we can inform other members. All we ask is that your members be Oceanids. If one has no affiliation with UCSD, she/he may 
belong to any of the many Friends groups on campus, as membership in a Friends organization allows one to join Oceanids. If you are 
not yet a member of Oceanids, please consider joining us today by calling Eleanor tum Suden at (858) 587-8865. 

AVI SET BIRDERS experience, or want to join us, please Bettina Qirrenbach 270-1011 
Contacts: Sidney Bagley 455-1477, Lou contact Maxine Bloor (459-7665) or We meet at 8:30 on the second 
Bowles 755-7102, or Joany Mosher 454- Mary Dashen (456-7848). Saturday of each month (October to May 
0017 or June) at the La Jolla Village Shopping 

Our birding group meets the second 
Monday of each month during the aca­
demic year. We always meet promptly at 8 
a.m. The La Jolla group will now meet at 
the corner of Dunaway Drive and 
Glenwick Dr. in La Jolla, and the north 
county birders will meet at the home of 
Lou Bowles, 13040 Caminito Mar Villa, Del 
Mar. We carpool from these locations and 
visit sites around the county. Members will 
be called. 

Next outing December 10. 

BOOK GROUP 
Contact Odette Filloux, 453-0749 

Book Group will meet on December 
11, at 9:30 a.m. at the home of Barbara 
Penn, 8223 El Paseo Grande in La Jolla. The 
book to be discussed is "Paris to the Moon" 
by Adam Gopnik. Please call Odette 
Filloux (453-0749), Sally Kroll (459-1322), or 
Carol Schultz (453-0458) for more informa­
tion. 

CAFE ESPANOL 
Contact: Judy Vacquier, 459-7834 
Vamos a hablar en Espanol! La proxima 
reunion del Cafe Espanol sera el lunes, 10 
de Diciembre, en la casa de Estelle 
Shabetai, desde 13:30 (1:30 PM) hasta 15:00 
(3:00 PM). Direccion: 8493 Prestwick 
Drive, La Jolla. Llame a Judy si tenga 
preguntas y para confirmar que pueda 

venir. Nos vemos! 

CAFE FRAN~IS 
Contact: Denyse Haney 760-929-9120, or 
Paula Desii 619-287-3644 
Prochain Cafe Francais, mercredi 12 
Decembre 2001a13 hrs (l:OOPM) 
Chez Trude Hollander 
3535 First Avenue #12C, San Diego. 

Tel: (619)297-1860 

CINEMA SOIREE 
Contact: Laurette Verbinski, 453-4699 or 
Roswitha Enright. 
We will meet again in January. Call 
Laurette for movie and meeting place. 

CRAFTS GROUP 
Interested in creating family photo albums 
and scrapbooks? If you have ideas or 

Oceanids 

DAY BRIDGE Center parking lot and carpool to the 
Contact: Isabel Wheeler 362-5732 or starting point of the hike. Bring a lunch, 
Barbara Bank 484-4597 plenty of fluids, sturdy shoes and sun 

protection! Friends and family are invited. 
Call the week before the hike if you 
would like to come. 

( barbara@sdnal.ucsd.edu) 
We meet the first and third 

Tuesdays of the month at various 
members' homes. We start at 10 a.m. 
and usually end at about 3 p.m. 
Everyone brings their own lunch. The 
hostess only provides drinks. Call for 
information. 

Next meeting: December 4. 

DEVILISH DINERS 
Contact: Mary Dashen 456-7848 
or mdashen@san.rr.com. 

The Devilish Diners go to the 
WESTGATE HOTEL for Christmas 
Tea. 
WHEN: Wednesday, December 5th, 

2:30 PM -5:00 PM 
WHERE: WESTGATE HOTEL in the 
Grand Lobby, 1055 Second Ave. 
(Parking tickets will be validated. 
PRICE:: Adults $14.00; Grandchil­
dren $10.00 

EVENING BRIDGE 
Contact: Barbara Bank at 484-4597, e­
mail (barbara@sdna1.ucsd.edu) 
The couples Evening Bridge Interest 
group meets at 7:30 p.m. on the fourth 
Saturday of the month all year long at 
one of our members' homes. If you 
wish to play on a regular basis, or just 
occasionally, please contact Barbara 
Bank. Next meeting December 1. 

GARDEN GROUP 
Contact: Mary Lynn Hayde 488-9283 
No news 

GRACIOUS AGING 
Contact: Elibet Marshall 459-5246 

This group has an age limit; you 
must have lived at least 80 years to 
participate. They meet at Elibet' s 
home to discuss various associated 
topics. Pure spring water is provided. 
Call Elibet for more details. 

HIKING IN AND AROUND SAN DIEGO 
COUNTY 
Contacts: Rosniitlza Enriglzt 459-7375 or 

BEAR FACTS 

Next hike December 8. 

LA JOLLA RENAISSANCE SINGERS 
Contact: Bill Propp at 459-2019 or 
wpropp@ucsd.edu 

The group (formerly the UCSD 
Madrigal Singers) is rehearsing for 
Christmq_s 2001 under the direction of 
William Propp, Professor of History and 
Judaic Studies. Propp succeeds longtime 
conductor Prof. Mike Mullin of Scripps, 
who passed away last December. The 
group still meets every Wednesday at the 
home of Connie Mullin, a member of the 
UCSD Oceanids. 

Experienced singers (particularly 
of the male persuasion!) are invited to 
contact Bill Propp concerning auditions. 
(See concert schedule in the newsletter 
on page 7.) 

MOVEABLE FEAST 
Contact: Liz Fong Wills 454-6858. 

This dining out group is currently 
at capacity but we are taking a wait list. 
and place of the next meeting by e-mail or 
phone. For questions, please call Liz. 

MUSEUM GROUP 
Contact: Sally Kroll 459-1322 or Odette 
Filloux 453-0749. 

The next meeting is on Thursday, 
December 20th at l:OOpm. There will be a 
docent tour at the Mengei International 
Museum in Balboa Park of the current 
exhibit "Venini - Glass and Design in a 
World Perspective". The exhibit centers on 
the work of the Venini factory in 
Venice and also includes other art glass 
work by contemporary and ancient culture 
artists. 

Admission: $5.00 for non-members 

PEOPLE-TO-PEOPLE 
Contact: Carole Ziegler, (619)297-0798. 

We will have our annual Holiday 
Luncheon at noon on Thursday, December 
13 at Casa de Bandini. Please call Vilma 
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Malmberg at 755-4865 by Friday, Decem­
ber 7 so that she can make a reservation 
for you. Cost will be approximately 
$15.00, but you will be able to choose your 
own price range and meal at the restau­
rant. Any other questions?? Call Velor 
Carole. You may also want to consider 
making a donation to our El Hogar 
scholarship fund. 

PING PONG PLAYERS 
Contact: Marianne Burkenroad 454-5931 

We play every Friday at 2 p.m. at 
the La Jolla Recreation Center, 
615 Propsect St. 

Call for more information. 

SOUNDING BOARD 
Contact: Laura Norris, 272-3299. 
Sounding Board meets on the first 
Thursday of the month after the Board 
Meeting in one of the small rooms at the 
Faculty Club at 12 noon for lunch followed 
by a talk and discussion. Because of the 
busy holiday times we will skip Sounding 
Board in December and meet again in 

January. See you then. 

STAMP GROUP 
Contact: Betty Shor at 453-0334. 
The Stamp Group is a small one. We 
exchange postage stamps for our personal 
collections. We do not meet on a regular 
basis, and welcome other collectors to join 
our informal exchange. For information 
call Betty 

WINE TASTING GROUP 
Contact: Pat Kampmann 454-1856. 
Exploring the taste sensations of a new 
wine or an old vintage, this group meets 
the third Friday monthly. Members rotate 
as hosts, however, this group is currently 
at capacity. For questions, contact Pat. 

WINE TASTING II 
Contact: Carmen Delorenzo at (858) 455-
0575 or email cadelo70@yalwo.com. 
This month the Wine tasting group II will 
meet December 1st at 8pm for 
a Beaujolais tasting at the home of 
Carmen De Lorenzo and Carlo 
Piermarocchi. If you are interested in 
joining us, and for more details please call 
Carmen 

WITSI 
Contact: Pat Kampmann, 454-1856. 
This long-time investment group allows 
one to learn and earn on one's own. 
Procedures are followed which analyze all 
stocks before they are bought. A regular 
monthly investment is required along with 
a "buy-in". At present there are a few 
places open. We meet at the Oceanids 
Pavilion on the 4th Tuesday of the month 
all year Jong from 1:30 to 3:30. Next 
meeting, December 18. 

Ocean ids 

NOTICE-The University now has a free publication, UCSD Showcase, that gives all 
events for the quarter. To get it mailed to you, fill out the following form and mail it 
to: UCSD Showcase, University Communications Office, 9500 Gilman Dr., Dept 0938, 
La Jolla, CA 92093-0938 r--------------------------, I Yes! Sign me up to become a free subscriber to UCSD Showcase! I 

I Name: I 
I Address: I 
I I 
I e-mail address: I 

Phone number: I l What information are you most interested in reading about in UCSD Showcase? I 

l What type of events do you like to attend on campus? I 
I Thank you for your interest in UCSD events. I 

~--------------------------~ 
WITS II 
Contact: D. Ann Fanestil, 459-5589. 
WITS II meets the 4th Wednesday of the 
month, alJ year Jong. 3:30-S:OOpm, at 
various homes. We study companies, 
using the stock investment guides of 
NAIC, educating ourselves to have a 
better financial understanding and 
competence. Come visit us for a couple of 
meetings. 

Half WITS 
Contact: Liz Fong Wills 454-6858. 
If you are not yet up to speed about the 
stock market and want to learn in a fun, 
no pressure way, please join us on the 
third Thursday of each month at the 
Oceanids Pavilion, at 9:30. 

PING PONG ANYONE? 

(We are a discussion group only, no 
money involved, so we do "half' of what 
the other WITS groups do.) For more 
information call Liz. 

We play every Friday at 2 p.m. 
at the La Jolla Recreation 

Center, 
615 Prospect St. 

For more Information call 
Marianne Burkenroad 

454-5931 

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• • • • • • • 

The La Jolla Renaissance Singers, 
conducted by William Propp, 

present 
Music for Christmas from England. 

Offerings range from anonymous medieval carols 
to High Renaissance polyphony by John Taverner, 

Thomas Tallis and William Byrd, as well as 
modern settings of traditional carols 

by Ralph Vaughan Williams. 

Catch URS on Sunday, December 2, at 7:00 p.m. 
at St. Peter's Episcopal Church in Del Mar; 

on Saturday. December 8, between 5 :00 and 7:00 p.m. 
at the San Diego Museum of Art (Christmas on the Prado); 

or on Sunday, December 16, at 2:30 
at the Scripps Ranch Public Library 

• •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
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